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From the Agent:
It feels like I just wrote the June newsletter and now it's time for July's newsletter.
This summer is flying by!

In July, I want you to start thinking about ways you can serve others.  As a
reminder, each 4-H club is required to do at least one service project per calendar
year. 

This past week, we volunteered at Main Street Marketplace in China Grove as part of
our 4-H Summer Fun program. This group is always in need of donations, especially
donations of more uncommon items like boxes of jello mix, cereal, condiments,
juices, baby food and diapers. A 4-H club drive to collect and donate items or time for
your family/4-H club/friends to volunteer are just 2 examples of ways you can serve.
Think of other ways you can serve your community and put it into action! There are
some other service opportunities listed below in the newsletter.

Club Leaders: There are LOTS of important updates in the Club Leader section.
There are also some upcoming event flyers & other info that may be useful to your
club! Please read!

Don't forget to check out our list of planned events for 2019: 2019 Calendar (this does
not include Summer Fun dates which are posted further in the newsletter). We also
have events posted on the calendar on the Rowan County Cooperative Extension
Website: rowan.ces.ncsu.edu. One big event coming up this year is our 4-H/PALS
Yard Sale & Vendor Fair. The flyer & registration form are in the newsletter,
closer to the end. Look over them and see how you can help!

If you need me over the summer, the best way to reach me is through email, as
I will often be out of the office for Summer Fun, 4-H Camp, or 4-H Congress.

Let me know how I can help you in your 4-H experience!

Laura

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001a8GwtyxUVIv6N6p1ysAKaI39YONIOtxiCnUIwMJF3GSiIh412xk--XWh6YJ-f18DNpNqND4GuKsXFGJCA-yDF3NsZgVR98V2eCmzRGsjFfACBFCayKAYfkVDBEfYWT4Nm3hgttXaIdI6HQSFwoJiljRU58DbLoMv9Wvz8ddQ-cDQ4dNOX6QbVDdAMDyCAWXrdmmh6qFK0wTpXqklrJDNZJODI9enuB9iW4vW7YqEg7Q-wHs70HqN5oBQcoZ2pYQQ2mCNyzcDewo=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001a8GwtyxUVIv6N6p1ysAKaI39YONIOtxiCnUIwMJF3GSiIh412xk--ZTgTNlLz6DAOYblpXGQa8V_rqLHO6DTfxa3_CEnzBSw_ZbqAsI2AV_1UKUBS9mV5ObLu5yCfkuE2aenbSW25wcU-Z3JCQBm-oNYPweRonjnRAVemVYw_Fg=&c=&ch=


My contact information:
laura_allen@ncsu.edu
704-216-8970

Upcoming Meetings
County Council: These meetings are for any 4-H'er ages 12-18 as of January
1. We will meet in the Suite A Conference Room at the extension Office at 6 PM.

July 16, 2019 CANCELLED 

INSTEAD, County Council will be volunteering at Main Street Marketplace
(MSM) on Monday, July 15 from 10 AM-1 PM. Please arrive at 9:45 AM for a tour
and instructions. Please email Laura if your child is 12-18 years old (as of Jan.
1) and wants to volunteer with us! Maximum is 10 youth! Please let Laura know
if your child plans to meet us at MSM or ride from the Extension office. Only 6
can ride in the Extension vehicle.

August 19, 2019 (this is a NEW date instead of 8/8 which had to be rescheduled)
September 10, 2019
October 15, 2019
November 7, 2019
December 17, 2019

PALS: These meetings are for any parent, alumni, or leader (or anyone at all) who
supports 4-H. If you are interested in 4-H or new to 4-H, you are invited to attend
these meetings as well! Please come share your ideas for 4-H and help us find ways
to support Rowan County 4-H. This group will meet at the Rowan County
Cooperative Extension office in Auditorium A at 6 PM.

August 19, 2019 (this is a NEW date instead of 8/8 which had to be rescheduled)
October 15, 2019
December 17, 2019

4-H Booth at Farmers Day--PLEASE VOLUNTEER!

Who: YOU (4-H'ers, 4-H clubs, 4-H volunteers, 4-H families)
What: Volunteer at the 4-H Booth at Farmers Day (pass out items, field questions,
promote 4-H). 1st shift will set up; 2nd shift will clean up. Extension Agents will bring
all materials.
When: Saturday, July 20; shifts are 7:30 AM-11:30 AM; 11:30 AM-4 PM
Where: Main Street in downtown China Grove
Why: To help promote 4-H in Rowan County!
How:  SIGN UP HERE!

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001a8GwtyxUVIv6N6p1ysAKaI39YONIOtxiCnUIwMJF3GSiIh412xk--VAKMR7rJH-VNFdHdcQ0O5MI-kXXNLwF3CCbjYlR2DbhxEQInP7yj5L_2-SD-FhxBpeTZec8gqRIxHiTKwxiGerkLDruwxpPzvX7ZaBjj09THrE7XiY3y2Cxul2N7ooR1LI9X6JfwhHOV0lX1UlSMQuTUKnOv_SeDIMP2GvtM8eirKnP84UXC9IbgLMShh4cw2-V29kWt1phGM0xrrq0G4I6-KyPED00CDpH3JqGq-fb&c=&ch=


Purchase a Barn Quilts of Rowan 2020 calendar
Rowan County Cooperative Extension is pre-selling the Barn Quilts of Rowan 2020
Calendar for $10 each. Orders can be placed from now through July 12 and will be
ready for pick up in August. The three barn quilts that hang on the outside walls of the
Extension office are featured for the month of April.

To order, call 704-216-8970 or go to go.ncsu.edu/2020quiltcalendar

Seeking New Leader(s) for Teen Leadership 4-H Club 
The Teen Leadership 4-H Club started in September 2018. The volunteer leaders
who began this club no longer have the time necessary to lead this club and are
trying to find someone new to lead this club for 2019 and beyond! Could it be you?!?

This club is for teens who are interested in developing their leadership potential. In
2018, club members made resumes, participated in mock job interviews, learned
parliamentary procedure and more!

The new leader(s) would be able to pick meeting location, day of the week and time
for each of the meetings. Leaders would be responsible for organizing or leading the
educational activity for each meeting. Leaders work closely with the club members to
plan and organize all club meetings. Clubs must meet at least once a month (some
clubs take off during the summer) and must have at least 6 business meetings per
year.

To lead a club, volunteers must:
-enroll in 4HOnline at nc.4honline.com
-pass a background check
-attend annual 4-H volunteer training conducted by the 4-H agent

There is some paperwork due annually for clubs. Each club must conduct at least
one service project per calendar year and leaders must attend at least one 4-H
training per calendar year.

If you are interested, please contact Laura Allen at laura_allen@ncsu.edu.

Lead Drivers 4-H Club upcoming fundraisers!
Heather Parker, leader of the one of the newest 4-H clubs in our county, has
organized several upcoming fundraisers for the Lead Drivers 4-H Club. Your support
of this new shooting sports club is much appreciated by the club members, leaders
and their families!

Bojangles Spirit Nights (only at Bojangles in China Grove on Hwy 29). 
-July 25 (5-8 PM)
-August 29 (5-8 PM)

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001a8GwtyxUVIv6N6p1ysAKaI39YONIOtxiCnUIwMJF3GSiIh412xk--bNIv82RvXrUtx3PNhTXmPtKBfzVH3i48Z_I4y4YrqEl0yTT7s1bXZwhmoiX-vVb2BZN9SJGnhpH07uJqPgmlOmL_rWzqncQ8tj4hm2aCFdU0s3NVqDVbvGQgR6_saBR5sFVtvTxpdnR&c=&ch=


-September 26 (5-8 PM)
A portion of the money that comes in during these events will go back to this 4-H
club.

For our 4-H Club Leaders:

-All 4-H volunteers and club leaders: PLEASE make sure you report your contacts
for each month. They are due by the 10 of the month after the month you are
reporting for. Your May report is due June 10. Please do your other monthly reports
too if you have not completed them already.
http://go.ncsu.edu/2019monthly4hreport

-At the office, there is a notebook with your printed 4HOnline enrollment forms for all
those who are signed up to be in your club in 4HOnline. PLEASE PICK IT UP
SOON! These should be with you at all 4-H functions and should be locked up when
not in use.

-It is ok for individual clubs to do fundraisers or seek out donations for their club.
HOWEVER, Laura must know ahead of time. If you are planning a fundraiser for
your club, please notify Laura of your plans before you get too deep into the planning
process. If you are seeking donations, please notify Laura of this as well (we don't
want our county program and multiple clubs to be seeking donations from the same
folks every time).

-If your club receives money (donation, club fee, etc) the money MUST be
RECEIPTED and TURNED IN to the Extension office within 3 DAYS of
receiving it! If you need a receipt book, please let Laura know.

-All 4-H Club accounts are currently under the 4-H PALS account umbrella. If you
are seeking reimbursement from your club's account OR if you are needing
money out of your club's account to pay a bill, please follow the new format that
was presented at the February PALS meeting. You must fill out this PALS money use
form.  For personal reimbursement, please bring that form with a copy of the receipt
to the Extension office to give to Laura or to Melva. It will then be turned over to Carole
Massey, PALS treasurer, who will cut you a check.

-Please push your 4-H'ers to do a project record book, Achievement Plan or to get
involved in 4-H in a new way! 

-As a reminder, if you, your club Reporter or a parent have any brief information or a
4-H picture & caption that you want published in the newsletter, please send it to me
by the 25th of the month prior to the newsletter publishing date (which is typically the
1st of the month).

-Don't forget that your club MUST do at least 1 service project in 2019. Read
the "From the Agent" section, the Feed the Hunger Flyer and the Sock Drive
info section of this newsletter for 3 upcoming service opportunities!

-Remember that as a club leader, you MUST attend 1 volunteer training during the
calendar year to be able to re-charter your club. For Emerald Seal, you must attend 2

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001a8GwtyxUVIv6N6p1ysAKaI39YONIOtxiCnUIwMJF3GSiIh412xk--X6JlL626ZhjTKxx-fbOIRVOdOP5wRMqRPKMW6oEzODjUaZ0fXkcrrcs_CVHR_SEErsuHERBgTzzz7zXsBk2L0LbxFNlsZBgvtbKPuocX2iaDpsBuqRxCVXu9S_z0ynj4uJ7h9jQrQwS&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001a8GwtyxUVIv6N6p1ysAKaI39YONIOtxiCnUIwMJF3GSiIh412xk--X6JlL626Zhjr7w20BiCbP_OFMrNob7Og2yctKV9SHxWv9eo2JKIOBgnsZMX-zm9EFwNacsVZIbsn01ZEN5SCiu6CZt1NdKRZvdVTUFEI4DGAfXDYiu7b2yA6jO3-QMNH__JRjR1f39qPQ8HmkNrDAu2XwtmL67l-UxiXPay9kWVTqH3ILEAlXnrI9zN5otPP2qdSiLIopUbaSpn1Rl1pu5gp-Ek6CmHkthLHkdDiXQT&c=&ch=


volunteer trainings.

-SAVE THE DATE: State Volunteers Leaders' Conference is Jan. 31-Feb. 2 at
the Hilton Durham near Duke University: 3800 Hillsborough Road, Durham, NC

-If you are interested in conducting a workshop during the Volunteer Leaders'
Conference, please fill out this link by Oct. 7:  VLA Conference Workshop
Proposal

THANKS FOR ALL YOU DO!!!!

Click here for more information:
Achievement Plan
Project Record Books and Presentations
4-H Ambassador Program

4-H Summer Fun
I hope you were able to get your child registered for our 4-H Summer Fun programs!
We have lots of great workshops we will be offering this summer. 

Registration closed on May 31. If you need a reminder about the class details, check
out the link below!

Summer Fun Registration, Rules and Class Offerings

Horse Updates
1. The NC 4-H Horse Show is July 10-14. More info is in the newsletter linked below.

2. The most recent NC 4-H Horse Program Newsletter can be found here: NC 4-H
Horse Program Newsletter (May 2019). 

3. The 2019 NC 4-H Horse Calendar of Events can be found here: NC 4-H Horse
Calendar for 2019

4. The 2019 NC 4-H Horse Program Rules and Regulations Manual has been posted.
There are several changes, so please read it carefully. 2019 Horse Program Rules &
Regulations Manual

5. The plan is for Rowan County 4-H to have a horse quizbowl team in 2020. Maggie
Boreman has volunteered to train this team. If anyone is interested in helping, please
let Laura know.

NC 4-H Horse Program Information

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001a8GwtyxUVIv6N6p1ysAKaI39YONIOtxiCnUIwMJF3GSiIh412xk--a3jCt9XHjt8xOnKMOkB2oPZBVWLdkMAiqt3PsryOJf7T9qEwedHvcKjWRJeN2rvzGUjwu8fTXIBaQfNv5MkJnAdu9BlFJFLHTzHA08c90Z7TzUzirXwd80h6zTTFKOPgH8GK7i5Wsny&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001a8GwtyxUVIv6N6p1ysAKaI39YONIOtxiCnUIwMJF3GSiIh412xk--So5XC_vjCe5UfKFevvowRQCg0KS8MWTSN-GdAhxdmP7mb5ls8YPsJZxOnFBPCyOlhARQvvId_0fCa6gj0VhDCn_5MnPiY33DavhBBRpsc43S6nwHXPHJp5wxcfWx-Ikb9zeuPWw0EWbxr-52ifOxFNGFClUgSG1I6xbnbHq3lho4qie1nG6aVCImnMdvsxTpG971Q1hZoXqTOjr2kfRzQA=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001a8GwtyxUVIv6N6p1ysAKaI39YONIOtxiCnUIwMJF3GSiIh412xk--So5XC_vjCe5bBaKZN0NSqUt3sln4UqMoDlMBnnN_YOV4WxxScTWGb9JwmEmdfaYOy68C7EvWU76SDEdHm5D2OmBC7IMHZSifdY4rXQveM-g6mBxAMBBs9P6sVIYOrCmEfu1h7hj-C0PeDO0OlF4_vKlynwB5qWHnkHKHcRdrwsq0aYfbPkwFEY=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001a8GwtyxUVIv6N6p1ysAKaI39YONIOtxiCnUIwMJF3GSiIh412xk--bKt_UdtrrEPF-Ai-VtXXh0dF6vavGKKkE1IwAiMgJPZDL_4ouwe2YL_wQgb7HBdksUb2ER-dv5rhN4eBBqpKmmJZo3EtAxPaUTqH6Ays_WrWDWGSdRSKBHPd2ZL509vDLmwJmAyz9VqHlVPu4UShzvsIzma8WnqsS_xQLtb6ZDmgHL50Ih7-aGoUf5EnTh3UEmpdiAapLM9FJKHCboX7Rg=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001a8GwtyxUVIv6N6p1ysAKaI39YONIOtxiCnUIwMJF3GSiIh412xk--VAKMR7rJH-Vp7EAGH1_IKCD3tpUu-opRvdJEvSPNPjJoDrHZMJq8lSQDHE2WGRNOEWYnKwzxjrc5SzYBBhNP38zrBg9abu78SPaRc5q3Ykw7uk5trvySnBmCLwguSgC8MINDym9aqu-gyJH-raWJoOrUc4KsuNSO9JYCvV2DvGwIUByk5bnlk-tbU-X3wJ8Dvlniz9hRBJS&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001a8GwtyxUVIv6N6p1ysAKaI39YONIOtxiCnUIwMJF3GSiIh412xk--a3jCt9XHjt8ZIY8jbMO9jWqhY3NXNUDfAvNO5hsVDM_dg9gyckb94X3d-6npQJZXzwjZClPkvWh16C11DFVm642D3sppvcS4BRRmHkso1CQnvlNJU4xagCEvz45gh_gGv0L3Fuvm9itEeMhhlMHApNz-_Dz0K5CZNFeRsb34v3eWCQMBJtxMd3psq4E66r5G3qhy83hn95_qsNWoRymuLunVxKDHH65M2Q8OZvggsyvx_tS5A_AT-TxHmplDjd_Jg==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001a8GwtyxUVIv6N6p1ysAKaI39YONIOtxiCnUIwMJF3GSiIh412xk--SEhhbh_os7vwuYgANM4sJ75MaR_bVn9PtP_k7Jcv4YvVjRe5MMy4AaloCh4BpUkh3skh3WF9R0FwONb5nxUOpIdeVZQ0VmoRtG4UUdQvcJwtYykdeS5vXDKrsiqynBo6Eu87X5qQMVmNfnaX12IuGK_w7soi14Itk0zXMPy4FUAZrPqx3LGuAU8-4iw9HIehfeb7ohuF1_qd4n2IQ1OtCWE6GFcAc_jpuk_-VQsZLL9rmh1pWDo8K2xQgewMs9XF02CMxZbtr4q&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001a8GwtyxUVIv6N6p1ysAKaI39YONIOtxiCnUIwMJF3GSiIh412xk--X46T8pGLi6pHI5UEnHP8hVjV2xmMb4VWCbsvzRtx_lj0eTdz1hyqVTPuUgjmAZNo-NSwaEAMqNtlLiIR49eXCqaVDtB9S3yZjmwdpsHai0KIMxOp9iz5sZKgL6-rqY-NWustW2HMzrCTAV7uhRunl8Z6-5ib5F02T0lqC7Q1tgZMTsIJtqj8p732ualJlKcxveFej7K4YWNQfqdSKi7Ok7GkcnBmMU4MUWgWGbHTstfeDiApsWdIcwCGQX2djpI_A==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001a8GwtyxUVIv6N6p1ysAKaI39YONIOtxiCnUIwMJF3GSiIh412xk--X46T8pGLi6pi9I9jGYZRnaDEPBBHHx_0oBIjK2poCPT19pBLDqAzehV2lTZjNMpKD519OJcg-yzijmV-l24_EAT6lwRShWN5Hezwv9dva_htKKgNY45wG0Ejnhwtv13fBCl8ixosSujVgiJBfe3Kr4BVI2Bmhzv36dukmdLsE43mX4OLhTcX_4KYgImYmOqz8U_5akuqvIZc71QMBT169j_QMN1UAEp1hBVfw7yPKnZc398XErJ9Mrls2spwi35CNVP4yOQv2F3IzuOI2nNz2gO41yAifxy-YpaTI_wfIwj85DDFB8FRRDXjjkYUEGmsGNcAGhUX-5sFZHv6FKOblo=&c=&ch=


Dairy Updates

The Rowan County Jr. Dairy Show will be on Wednesday, July 31 at the Rowan
County Fairgrounds. The Iredell District Shows will be on Thursday, August 1 and
Friday, August 2. 

A message with show details and registration information has been out to dairy
families via Constant Contact and letters will soon be going out to those who showed
last year. If you have questions about the dairy show, please contact Morgan Watts at
amwatts@ncsu.edu.

Poultry Updates
1. Poultry Judging Practice Schedule:
July: 10, 17

The contest is on Friday, July 19 in Raleigh, NC.
Practices will be held at Rowan County Cooperative Extension unless you are
told otherwise.

2. Rowan County Fair Broiler Project Reminders

Thanks to those who signed up for the Broiler Project! Here are a few
reminders:

Mandatory Orientation: July 8, 2019, 6 p.m. If you attended this last year, you do not
have to attend again. 
Anticipated Bird Pick Up: late July
Check-In at Fair: September 20, 2019, 3-5:30 p.m. 
Show: September 20, 2019, 5:45 p.m. Youth MUST be present at the show!

Broiler Project Entry Form, Rules & Details

NC 4-H Poultry Program updates

Youth in Action Scholarship Info
If you know 4-H'ers with a great story to tell and a passion for Agriculture, Civic
Engagement, Healthy Living, or STEM, encourage them to apply to win a $5,0000
scholarship through the 2020 4-H Youth in Action Awards!
 
Through this program, four confident leaders in our core pillar areas of Agriculture,
Civic Engagement, Healthy Living and STEM will receive a $5,000 scholarship for
higher education, along with an all-expenses paid trip to Washington, D.C. for

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001a8GwtyxUVIv6N6p1ysAKaI39YONIOtxiCnUIwMJF3GSiIh412xk--a3jCt9XHjt8XnbF0YLvVAuwmQytP8E9vPm3xykT2aNfZWMdaiuXexqFGzmCGWrXwPmnEctq0fXLY4zgA8AtDUH0RfrbfqN5qiwexZY7MfQSgQbGBatxLDnDH6vMZhErTe6RfGDtXo_rOraoPL3YEM6OdHLm0j1CCkgb8srI-dOEEFgQCCpKAB0eK04aMMJRow==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001a8GwtyxUVIv6N6p1ysAKaI39YONIOtxiCnUIwMJF3GSiIh412xk--enmjwrMcMG_EZbOQqK_09ZsfWc-DeSBH5Y1JiM_9vgSOXZvHNBUISNTNAtQCr43-sI_FBO2UCxX_AnOSyw4WtvNLkUMmEbj9QeBc_fviL1rXVPjRSpSVFMzRamMMAku_Tk4aytcG3Tx&c=&ch=


National 4-H Council's Legacy Awards and the opportunity to serve as the official
spokesperson for their pillar area.
 
The application will be open August 1 - October 21, 2019. You can start
encouraging youth in your community to learn more and prepare to apply now! More
information is available on our website, www.4-H.org/youthinaction. Click on the
"Timeline & Resources" tab to find the application guidelines as well as a link to
helpful resources for 4-H educators to use. The tool kit includes informational and
promotional resources that can be used as you share about the program
with youth. Youth can also learn more about the program by clicking "Stay Updated"
and submitting their contact information.
  
Feel free to reach out with any questions about the program to YouthinAction@4-
H.org.

PALS needs you! 
PALS stands for Parents, Alumni and Leaders and is for ANYONE who supports and
believes in 4-H! This group is instrumental in planning and conducting fundraisers to
help provide funding for 4-H Event Scholarships to 4-H'ers. This group also has a
hand in developing ideas for the 4-H program. Important information is shared at
these meetings that help provide club leaders, parents, volunteers and supporters
with the information they need to better understand and assist the 4-H program. Join
us! We would love to have you! We are planning several fundraisers and could use
your help in making these events successful!

Upcoming PALS fundraisers; Helpers needed!
-September 7: 4-H Yard Sale & Vendor Fair
-September-November: Barn Quilt Raffle
-November 2: Concessions at the Old English Bantam Show, Rowan County Fair
-November/December: 4-H Wreath Sale
-Spring 2019: Port-a-Pit



4-H Shout-outs!



-The following youth attended Citizenship Focus in Raleigh on June 10-12: Anthony
Blandino, Josie Correll, Christian Stebe

-Congratulations to all who participated in presentations and talent during the South
Central District Activity Day on June 14 in Lincoln County:

Guy Deal, Cloverbud
Allison Mares, Horses: Gold
Christian Stebe, Beef Char-Grill: Gold*
Laney Gabosch, Food & Nutrition: Gold*
Emily Barlow, Food & Nutrition: Silver*
Josie Correll, Public Speaking: Silver*
Holly Wallace, Health & Fitness
David Croyle, 4-H Entertains

Those with a * beside of their name will be competing at State Presentation
Finals on July 20 in Raleigh.

-Best wishes for a safe and fun trip for the 13 Rowan County 4-H'ers who will be
attending 4-H Camp at Betsy-Jeff Penn on July 7-12.

-Good luck to the following 4-H'ers who will competing in the NC 4-H State Horse
Show on July 10-14 in Raleigh: Jaysa Causby, Maclaine Dietz, Livvie Hill, Tiffin
Jacobs, Allison Mares, Laylla Rabon, Mady White

-The following youth will be attending 4-H Congress on July 19-23: 
Emily Barlow, Anthony Blandino, Jaysa Causby, Josie Correll, Christian Stebe, Holly
Wallace

Seeking 4-H'ers, clubs, leaders or families to volunteer!
Concordia Lutheran Church in China Grove invited 4-H'ers to come volunteer at their upcoming church
service project again this year! The event is on Saturday, August 10 from 6:30-8:30 PM. All who participate
MUST meet at the church. Please let Laura know if you can participate (DO NOT contact Sarah like
the poster indicates. Laura will do that)!

As a reminder, EACH CLUB must do AT LEAST ONE service project per calendar year. Your club
could volunteer at this Packathon to complete this requirement!



4-H Yard Sale and Vendor Fair: Saturday, September 7
4-H and PALS are going to have a 4-H Yard Sale & Vendor Fair on September 7. Please go ahead and put
this date on your calendar. We will need 4-H'ers, 4-H volunteers/club leaders and 4-H parents to help
volunteer during the event.



Also, we will need ITEM DONATIONS from YOU! We will not accept clothing, but will accept other
donations. These donations will only be accepted on Sept. 5 & 6 as we do not have a place to store them
before those dates.

See the flyer and registration form below for more information! Share with your friends!





Rowan County 4-H Sock Drive in October
County Council has decided to host a 4-H Sock Drive during the entire month of
October. Plans are still being development, but please make note of this and plan
accordingly during your club meetings and 4-H events. All socks will be donated to
local charitable organizations.

This service project is open to all 4-H clubs, 4-H'ers and the community. The



Extension office is the drop off point for the socks. All socks must be delivered to the
Extension office no later than November 1. 

Hot Shots 4-H Club Report
Submitted by: Laney Gabosch
On May 25th, the 4-H "Hot Shots" got an opportunity to attend and assist in the Memorial Day Flag Placing
Ceremony at the Salisbury Cemetery. We chose a few of the fallen veterans to recognize and acknowledge.
          Darryl Barnes served as a U.S. Army Sergeant in the Persian Gulf War. He was born April 16th, 1960.
He lived to be 55 years old and passed away on Thursday, December 17, 2015. Our other veteran is Glen
Boroughs. He was born May 5, 1931. Glen became a U.S. Navy solider and served his country proud in the
Korean War. On February 13, 2012 Glen passed away, leaving behind his loving wife, children, and
grandchildren. 
         These are just two of the many veterans that were served and honored by 4-H and all of the other
groups who came out, supported and placed the flags on the graves of these veterans. This was a very
good opportunity for all of us, to be able to honor our soldiers and veterans who have passed. 

Cool opportunities coming up in China Grove!
See the flyers below about some neat opportunities coming up in China Grove. There are contests to enter
and farmers to see and learn from! Share these upcoming events with your friends and family. Enjoy!





4HOnline updates



4HOnline is the enrollment system for 4-H. 4-H'ers and 4-H volunteers MUST
ENROLL in 4HOnline ANNUALLY. The 4-H year runs from January-December.
You should not be participating in 4-H events if you are not in this system. You cannot
compete, receive recognition, get scholarships, etc. if you are not enrolled in
4HOnline for 2019.

**If you need to know your login email, please email Laura at laura_allen@ncsu.edu.
If you need help, please let Laura know. If you would like to come into the office and
get help with the process, email Laura to set up a time. 

The website is nc.4honline.com.

If you need assistance, please visit this site for helpful
hints: https://nc4h.ces.ncsu.edu/4honline/

How to Start a New 4-H Club!
Are you interested in starting your own 4-H club to meet the needs and interests of
your family or community? If so, here are the requirements to charter a new 4-H
Club:

1. Must have at least 1 approved volunteer to lead the group (having co-leaders is
also recommended). Volunteers must fill out an application and go through a
background check.
2. The club must have at least 5 members from at least 3 different families.
3. A written program of work must be completed for the first 6 meetings and must be
been submitted to the county Cooperative Extension office. 
4. The club is organized with appropriate youth leaders that are either rotated or
elected.  
5. A club roster is completed and submitted to the county Cooperative Extension
office.

An approved 4-H charter application must be on file at the Rowan County
Cooperative Extension office and each club must re-charter annually. 4-H members
must fill out 4-H enrollment and medical forms annually.

Please email laura_allen@ncsu.edu if you are interested in starting a club!

Click here for more information:
4-H Clubs

Shared Folder for 4-H Pictures
I've had requests for some of the 4-H pictures I have taken at different events. To
make it easier for everybody, I've created a shared folder in my Google Drive and
have added all of my 4-H pictures in there. Please do not delete them, but you can
copy ones you want to save, you can add pictures taken at 4-H events, etc. Also, be
mindful that not all 4-H'ers have signed waivers allowing their picture to be taken. If I
see any added pictures that include youth without that signed waiver, I will delete

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001a8GwtyxUVIv6N6p1ysAKaI39YONIOtxiCnUIwMJF3GSiIh412xk--X46T8pGLi6pNTg2TqTO_P9sLklDs7YDoVdKD8WOhLkm8KO-SipZRxyGDdT42qxaO-1EfLTOht1j4KgN0sw2Fao0umqfCHV6Fwvak0CBJWZW6wyFowBoEMk=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001a8GwtyxUVIv6N6p1ysAKaI39YONIOtxiCnUIwMJF3GSiIh412xk--VUpna92RfDQwn9QfCBt8YqWowOiJqhRPc54PITENvEAPOiz-cNrCCReYlWR2TsqZPSBPh9O5mILx02xjpsRi6J9oZhYp4V3xan4wxbWCPC6AuRAiF1V2BmZha5R6Vhy92ldBZMi7MnB&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001a8GwtyxUVIv6N6p1ysAKaI39YONIOtxiCnUIwMJF3GSiIh412xk--So5XC_vjCe5oPf4lilLFtTe_8I6CbnkZQPYAeuMXhy6RhZSCHuJng6OS6CfWikQvkn8W9189UePOyP6vwqwaYIgy4PWOaYvFniP_q7tUyEiaRHY3m4CzI_32qgENU6dfbFi6mxVO0pnyyFpKBsNxfV-ss3SnvM7p6J1-xCY_CnXjxNjZXs5XqKrlX5JR3AkXq3rHa68_TzQ12Rkm7PVi5g=&c=&ch=


them. Here is the link:

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/16GQ50QsLH10AVBFeg2y1EHfoOP0DGkZm?
usp=sharing

Upcoming Events
July 7-12: 4-H Camp at Betsy-Jeff Penn
July 9-11: 4-H Electric Congress
July 15: County Council volunteering at Main Street Marketplace (10 AM-1 PM)
July 19: Poultry Judging Contest
July 20: Farmers Day
July 20-23: 4-H Congress
June 21: Broiler Project payment and registration due
August 18: PALS & County Council meetings, 6 PM
August 23: Yard Sale & Vendor Fair Registration Deadline
August 23-24: YouthVoice
September 5 & 6: Drop off yard sale item donations (no clothing, please!)
September 7: 4-H Yard Sale and Vendor Fair, 8 AM-2 PM

Laura H. Allen
4-H Youth Development Agent

Rowan County Center
704-216-8970

laura_allen@ncsu.edu
rowan.ces.ncsu.edu

Like us on Facebook

Follow us on Twitter

NC State University and N.C. A&T State University work in tandem, along with federal, state and local governments, to
form a strategic partnership called N.C. Cooperative Extension.

Extension's 4-H program is the largest youth development organization in North Carolina. We help over 247,000 young
people grow into active, contributing citizens each year.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001a8GwtyxUVIv6N6p1ysAKaI39YONIOtxiCnUIwMJF3GSiIh412xk--S1SnDwzrhGISa73NxwOCld9Vfj54puxEfuvYfI0ApOYt2sOsSiQBDWLR8LbDUCEMHECOL8w6q61i2awigmxCAzNsqs4UfaNorH7yMyIeyuKPxMPMv95eRYDD9Tidpga5KirB-xizUsy3anJCYoIRa5DSsrHrBjIKRoNtVACwjfc60qTtdpFtBe32eUwcy1GUjpJwu4oCSK3b253-Ql87q8=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001a8GwtyxUVIv6N6p1ysAKaI39YONIOtxiCnUIwMJF3GSiIh412xk--aWjECV-lPCUV7ZDCLtiZ4S8KmkcQCtrFquFG-3_Pk9Xb63gtMYBk0BMjbfbJxU4tsSaQgddMez2eCvj0k4jpjk_153PqZjSP882wBTLIhS2wk3FO7335bFbxTW5WwkRnfs8ZRdX0LJB&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001a8GwtyxUVIv6N6p1ysAKaI39YONIOtxiCnUIwMJF3GSiIh412xk--aWjECV-lPCUj871X1V0RZPjwyuHJiAg-_ITFGCEMAGCfY5zSEGK5QD2MuXRxTCZSsRUW-g_ASjnzouDrwnwYXZ5oCLyILANsGrw5zeABHi11jDUg-GOb3uIWR8lh4xNdg==&c=&ch=

